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Erin Donovan, Ed.D., MSN, RN, Director of Nursing Education Programs 
Colorado Mesa University 

1100 North Avenue 

Grand Junction, CO 81501 
edonovan@coloradomesa.edu 
 

October 31, 2022 

 

Dear Dr. Donovan,   

 

At its October 19, 2022 Full Board meeting the State Board of Nursing voted to accept the  

NCLEX-RN action plan for Colorado Mesa University, Montrose Campus AAS program, and continue 

the waiver of one year requirement after graduation for the first class for Colorado Mesa University, 

Montrose Campus AAS program to receive Phase IV Full approval and extend the Interim Approval an 

additional year as NCLEX-RN pass rates for first time test takers are showing improvement. Follow-up 

for Colorado Mesa University, Montrose Campus associate degree nursing education program progress 

toward achieving 75% pass-rate average for first time test takers will be one year of October 25, 2023.  

 

Please let me know if you have any questions or concerns. I look forward to continued work with you 

and your nursing education programs.  

 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

Roberta Hills  

Program Director 

State Board of Nursing  
 

cc. Dr. Lucy Graham, Dean  

lgraham@coloradomesa.edu 
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